BOARD MINUTES:   
FRIDA ICELANDIC RIDING CLUB (FIRC)

DATE:  JANUARY 24, 2010
PLACE:  SHENANDOAH JUNCTION WEST VIRGINIA

Outgoing Directors Present 

Outgoing Directors Absent

Rich Moore



 JoAnn Brown

Laura Colicchio

Tony Colicchio
Continuing Directors Present 

Continuing Directors Absent

Suzi McGraw 



Sali Peterson

Marcia Newman

Incoming Directors Present 

Incoming Directors Absent 


Sverrir Bjartmarz 


None


Sam Castleman

Jim Henry

Maureen Henry
FIRC Members Present

Pat Moore

Sandy Newkirk
The meeting was called to order at 1:50 p.m. by outgoing president Rich Moore. The minutes of the October 24, 2009 Board of Directors meeting were reviewed and a correction made to the spelling of Charles Town. The minutes were approved as corrected.

TRESURER’S REPORT

The opening balance was recorded at $2106.00 and the balance as of January 24, 2010 was recorded as $2332.80

OLD BUSINESS

Membership – reviewed renewal numbers briefly.

Liability Insurance – reported on Tony’s findings and passed to new board for action.

USIHC Annual Meeting – reported on success and donations made by the FIRC which included flower arrangements, FIRC tote bag, and Icelandic horse wood pieces created by Jim Henry.

Kentucky Horse Show – reported on Megan Milloy’s success plus the participation of the FIRC drill team.

FIRC Events in 2009 – included one schooling show, a trail ride at the Manassas Battlefield, drill team practice and the cancelled Charles Town parade plus the annual Holiday party and meeting held in January of 2010.

NEW BUSINESS

The new board was seated, composed of Sverrir Bjartmarz, Sam Castleman, Jim Henry, Maureen Henry, Suzi Newkirk, Marcia Newman, and Sali Peterson. Officers were selected:

President Suzi McGraw

Vice President Maureen Henry

Secretary Jim Henry

Treasurer Marcia Newman

Appointments to the USIHC include Sam Castleman as the FIRC representative to the USIHC Regional Club Committee and the USIHC Youth Committee along with Sverrir Bjartmarz to the USIHC Sport Committee and Sali Peterson to the USIHC Breeding and Promotion Committees.  Following the Board Meeting, Susan Milloy agreed to continue as the FIRC Youth Committee Director (Chairwoman) and to 
continue as FIRC’s USHIHC Youth Committee Representative.
The rest of NEW BUSINESS was dedicated to a planning session for the year 2010. The highlights of which include:

Web Site

Suzi led that discussion with a statement that the current web site design was not technically advanced as it could be. Suzi plans to make improvements and believes those changes can be made without any increase in fees. Later in the discussion, the board decided to launch the new Web site and kickoff the new year in a splashy way with a party on March 27, 2010 at” ThorpeWood Lodge” and that event would not include horses.

Facebook

While a Facebook site has been reserved, Sverrir will take the project on to initiate a FIRC presence on Facebook which will include a link to the FIRC website.

Philosophy and Goal

Maureen expressed her belief that it is important to seek participation in public events so that Icelandic horses may become well known and appreciated. The Breast Cancer ride was given as an example plus a possibility that the FIRC sponsor some event to raise money for a charity. It was decided that the goal for 2010 would be to get the Icelandic horse out in the public eye. Suzi suggested that the board look into various options and Pat Moore agreed to research the Breast Cancer Ride as a possible event for FIRC members.

Membership

The board will look into why participation in FIRC events has declined over the years. Marcia noted that logistics have often been a factor with the membership so spread out. Suzi thought that the FIRC might benefit from joining larger groups for certain activities. Suzi suggested that the FIRC post as many activities as might be appropriate on the Web site and Facebook so members could choose and that members be encouraged to post notices about any informal rides planned throughout the year.  Essentially, if supported by the membership through posting trail ride information on the FIRC website – our website will become a bulletin board of rides that our club members might participate in,  the thought being that many ride opportunities might not require long travel distances. 
FIRC sponsored rides

The board plans to have two such rides in 2010, one in May at the Arboretum in Virginia with Marcia as the host and one in September at Little Bennett in Maryland with Jim and Maureen as hosts.

An overnight or two nights camp-out such as Central Maryland Saddle Club does at Happy Hills Camp Ground in Hancock, MD – Sam checking into that possibility.  Informal get togethers (possibly purely social) with both Maureen and Sam offering their homes as possible sites. Sandy suggested a winery tour and trail ride like Goshen Hunt has done in the past.
Clinics

After much discussion the board decided to plan for two clinics in 2010, one in the spring at “Stoney Lick Farm” (possibly the weekend of May 1) with Katrin Sheehan most likely as the clinician and Barbara Frische conducting a young foal evaluation on the Friday of that weekend. The second clinic is to be held in the fall at Shenandoah Junction possibly with Magnus Larusson as the clinician. Sandy also volunteered to hold informal one day clinics without fee inbetween the 
scheduled two day clinics. Marcia also suggested non-riding clinics to improve the FIRC members’ general knowledge of the Icelandic horse.
Shows

After discussion the board agreed to plan for one schooling show on June 12, 2010 at “Stoney Lick Farm” with a rain date of June 13th. Maureen and Pat will manage the show. Sverrir suggested hosting a sanctioned show. It was agreed that he would look into it for the future. Marcia will research the use of a facility in White Post, Virginia.
Additional events

A summer picnic is scheduled for July 17th, possibly including the annual meeting, along with the parade in Charles Town in December and a party early in January 2011 again at Barbara Sollner-Webb’s home if she is agreeable to that.

The upcoming Expo in Harrisonburg PA was discussed but no decision on FIRC participation made. Sam will check with the USIHC about FIRC members volunteering at the USIHC booth.

Drill Team

Discussion centered on whether the FIRC wants such a team, how often would there be practices, and the ultimate organization of the team. Rich gave a history of the team. Marcia suggested putting feelers out about interest. Sandy offered to lead the team if some of the practices could be held in connection with the clinics she had offered previously. Maureen will check on possible indoor arenas available and the cost of such. Marcia will also check.

FIRC Property

Rich listed the physical property owned by the club and the board agreed that the equipment could reside with the Moores for the time being.

Thank You

The meeting ended with a thank you to Rich for all the time and effort he has expended on behalf of the FIRC.

The meeting adjourned at 5:04 p.m.

Next FIRC Board of Directors’ meeting is to be held on April 25, 2010 at Marcia’s home in Stephens City, VA beginning at 1:30 p.m.
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